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EXT. BEACH. DAY1 1

Overwatch heroes have a relaxing day on the beach. 

SOLDIER 76 snoozes on a deck chair holding a stubby with 
“World’s Best Dad” written on it. ANA sits on a chair next to 
him sipping tea.

DVA sunbathes on the top of her MEKA, floating in the ocean. 
She plays her pink handheld system.

MEI plays in the sand, building a sand wall with the help of 
her robot SNOWBALL. 

HANZO sits on a deck chair sipping a fruity cocktail.

WINSTON snoozes on a deck chair, empty peanut butter jars at 
his side.

EXT. BEACH. CONTINUOUS2 2

MERCY and PHARAH face off against TRACER in a game of 
volleyball. PHARAH runs towards the ball and with the help of 
MERCY, launches herself up into the air, spiking it.

PHARAH
Justice rains from above!

TRACER blinks around the court, saving the ball and setting 
herself up for a spike.

TRACER
She shoots, she scores!

She knocks the ball right into PHARAH, hitting her in the 
head. As she falls to the ground, MERCY swoops in and catches 
her, cradling PHARAH in her arms.

MERCY
Heroes never die.

PHARAH looks up into MERCY’S eyes and smiles.

EXT. BEACH. DAY3 3

MCCREE looks up towards the sun, shining bright in the sky.

MCCREE
It’s high noon.

He sits behind HANZO, grabbing the sunscreen and rubbing it 
onto his back.



EXT. BEACH. DAY4 4

GENJI is bitten by a crab. He yells at MERCY.

GENJI
I need healing!

MERCY looks at him disapprovingly.

EXT. BEACH. DAY5 5

SOLDIER 76 lowers his glasses.

SOLDIER 76
I’ve got you in my sights.

He stares at the women on the beach one by one - TRACER, DVA, 
MERCY, PHARAH. ANA, sitting next to him on another deck 
chair, notices him staring at her daughter, and pulls out her 
sleep dart gun.

ANA
Go to sleep.

She fires a sleep dart and SOLDIER 76 passes out on the 
chair. ANA sips her tea.

EXT. BEACH. DAY6 6

REAPER, fully dressed in black, hides under an umbrella in 
the distance, watching the others.

EXT. BEACH. DAY7 7

JUNKRAT floats in the ocean in a giant inflatable ring. He 
lights a stick of dynamite, laughing hysterically.

JUNKRAT
Ohoho, this’ll be good. It’s a 
perfect day for some mayhem!

JUNKRAT realises that he’s been holding the stick of dynamite 
too long and it’s about to go off.

After a loud explosion, several dead fish are washed up on 
the shore.
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EXT. BEACH. CONTINUOUS8 8

SOLDIER 76 snoozes on his deck chair. DVA draws on his face 
in permanent marker. He wakes up, sitting up quickly.

SOLDIER 76
Why you little...

DVA giggles to herself as SOLDIER 76 grabs his water gun and 
runs after her.

EXT. BEACH. DAY9 9

DVA and SOLDIER 76 shoot each other with water. PHARAH grabs 
her water blaster and joins in the antics. TRACER blinks in 
and shoots them all. DVA, SOLDIER 76, and PHARAH turn to 
shoot TRACER, soaking her white t-shirt with water. 

TRACER
Let’s try that again!

TRACER recalls a few seconds, her shirt now dry.

McCree steps out from behind an umbrella.

MCCREE
Step right up. Draw!

He shoots rapidly, hitting SOLDIER 76, DVA, and TRACER. His 
gun turns towards PHARAH. Before he can fire, MCCREE feels a 
twitch in his neck, and collapses. On the deck chair nearby, 
ANA sips her tea.

EXT. BEACH. AFTERNOON10 10

HANZO and GENJI face off against each other.

GENJI
We face each other again, brother.

HANZO
Things will turn out differently 
this time.

GENJI
We’ll see about that.

GENJI and HANZO pull out green and blue pool noodles 
respectively.

HANZO
Ryu ga waga teki wo kurau!
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GENJI
Ryujin no ken o kurae!

They charge at each other and violently flail their noodles 
at each other.

EXT. BEACH. AFTERNOON11 11

SNOWBALL starts dispensing ice creams.

MEI
Chill out.

MEI hands the ice creams to the other Overwatch heroes, who 
lick them enthusiastically. PHARAH gets some on her nose, 
MERCY goes to wipe it off.

MERCY
I’ve got you.

Instead, PHARAH wipes her ice cream on MERCY’S nose. They 
both laugh. MERCY wipes PHARAH’S nose with her thumb, and her 
hand lingers, moving towards her cheek. PHARAH blushes, 
staring longingly into MERCY’S eyes. MERCY’S head tilts, and 
her mouth moves closer to PHARAH’S, their lips about to lock. 
MERCY feels a prick in the side of her neck, and she 
collapses, fast asleep. PHARAH looks around confused. On the 
deck chair nearby, ANA sips her tea.

EXT. BEACH. AFTERNOON12 12

As the sun starts to go down, BASTION, dressed in board 
shorts, stands on the rocks and is swarmed by seagulls.

EXT. BEACH. AFTERNOON13 13

TRACER pats a gorilla-shaped mound of sand. She puts a pair 
of spectacles on the face.

TRACER
Looking good, big guy!

The sleeping WINSTON has been buried alive.

EXT. BEACH. SUNSET14 14

DVA holds her camera up to take a selfie in front of the 
WINSTON mound.
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DVA
Group up here!

The other Overwatch heroes jump into the background. Through 
DVA’S snapshots we see WINSTON emerging, causing an eruption 
of sand and sending everyone flying. DVA continues snapping 
photos of herself laughing, as WINSTON looks around in 
confusion.

EXT. BEACH. DUSK15 15

The Overwatch heroes leave the beach. DVA chats excitedly to 
SOLDIER 76, wrapped up in his over-size jacket. MERCY, a few 
steps behind them, drags the esky along the beach by herself.

MERCY
We need to get this thing moving. 
Let’s keep it going forward. 
Anyone? Anyone at all? No?

She sighs to herself.
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